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Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or email me, margarethaslam6@gmail.com
Cathy Flitter, our Show Secretary, writes: 2021 SHOW REPORT
Well, I have finally recovered sufficiently to pen my report on our first Show for nearly two years and to celebrate what really was a ‘Grand Summer Show’. It was with much trepidation that I decided to try and hold the show at all. St. Martin's School had asked for risk assessments and a long list of requirements before allowing us to hold the Show there. I therefore spent many hours grappling with government websites to make sure that we were complying with all the rules and regulations, only to have most of them lifted on the Monday before the Show! However it was felt that we would all feel considerably more secure if we still adhered to them and given our very high visitor volume, I think it was the right decision. My thanks to Steve Roebuck for manning the entrance for the entire afternoon (and recruiting more members at the same time!) and obtaining and ‘installing’ our successful one-way system. By using both halls and siting many of our additional ‘attractions’ outside, we were able to provide plenty of space for social distancing and the exhibits really stood out and looked particularly attractive. We were also blessed with some rare sunshine.

As our only Show, it was decided to tweak the schedule to include elements of our Spring and Autumn schedules. Although this gave us nearly three hundred exhibits to admire, it also caused more than a few problems with the numbering of classes, trophies and prize money being awarded and even more with our results spreadsheet. I have to say a big thank you to Pam Davis and Heather Martindale, who having been at the hall from 8.00am, helping with entries, assisting with judges and stewards lunches; then had to spend the entire afternoon making sure that everyone received the correct prize monies and trophies.  You will be pleased to hear that the spreadsheet has now been corrected, all the right people won and I am not to be allowed near an excel spreadsheet again except under supervision!

Speaking of awards, Heather Martindale had a wonderful Show winning the Peter Grimshaw Trophy for highest points in the Flower classes, The Presidents Cup for highest points overall in Section 2, the Ron Wing Trophy for the best pot plant and also a rosette for Best in Show.  Margaret Haslam once again won the Henry J Roll Challenge cup for a magnificent display of beautiful roses. We were so pleased to welcome a newcomer to Shows, although not to the Society; Carolyn Page won the Lindley Fruit Trophy and Best in Show for her magnificent redcurrants, she also took home the Homecraft Trophy with some wonderful craft exhibits and preserves. She was particularly popular with our younger members for teaching them how to make brooms a la Harry Potter!  Yours truly was delighted to receive the Humphreys Vegetable Trophy, with our guest from Ewell Horticultural Association, Beryl Smith receiving the Bill Ramage Trophy for best Vegetable exhibit. Mention must also be made of the superb French Beans entered by Jill Farnham Doubble, they were absolutely perfect specimens. The Norman Fisher Photography cup was won jointly by Helen McMeechan and Carolyn Page with a Best in Show rosette to newcomer Jamie Barnes for his excellent ‘Close Up’. The Percy Grimes Memorial Trophy for Novices went to Annette Pawson, who is already well known for her flower arranging talents and Steve Roebuck took the Best in Show rosette for some beautiful specimens of Hydrangea 'Annabelle'.   We also had two charming junior entries from Juliet and Edward Fowler, who were delighted to take home the junior trophy to share.  

Finally, on to the Flower Arranging section where the ladies excelled with some stunning arrangements.   The judge was extremely complimentary and spent time after judging giving some welcome hints and tips for our stewards to pass on. I would like to record my thanks to Audrey Simpson and Vicky Holmes for their very hard work to make this section so successful. Many congratulations to Joan Gabbett winning the Esther Barley Cup for highest points in Show, the Barbara Meineck Trophy, the Phyllis Dunbar Novice Award and Judges Choice certificate. A wonderful achievement! Vicky Holmes created her, as always, immaculate and innovative designs to win the Valerie Moody Cup for best use of colour and as she also won three first prizes she will move into the Advanced Classes next time. Well done Vicky.  Jenny Smith won Best in Show for her striking entry ‘Rosy Glow’.   

All in all our Grand Summer Show was, just that. A happy, ultimately successful, and welcome return to something approaching normality. Although we missed many of our lovely regular exhibitors, we welcomed many new faces to showing, who I hope enjoyed the experience and will come back next time!

There are so many people to thank.  Our Show Stewards, who ‘doubled up’ and in some cases did three jobs. Vivienne and the team of ladies who ran the refreshments (being outside, much ferrying to and from the kitchen was needed). Margaret Haslam and Margaret Angus who ran a very successful plant sale.  Kim and Tom providing much needed signage (the school didn’t tell us about the building works!) and helping just about everywhere with set up and clearing. Brian Angus who heroically built a magnificent gazebo ‘infrastructure’, complete with seating, electricity etc. enabling us to make good use of the outside areas in spite of the unpredictable weather. Our Book stall ladies (Pat didn’t get to use her Marigolds this year!), Isabella, who ran the raffle whilst selling her charity cards and many more who worked so hard to make this Show happen. Thank you to all of you for your support. Personally I learned a lot from my mistakes, celebrated what worked, relished meeting up with everyone in person rather than on-line and look forward very much to ‘doing it all again’ next time!
And many thanks to you Cathy for organising such a lovely day that we all enjoyed!
On the 19th July Howard Drury gave us a Zoom meeting about 'Gardening through Covid'. He reminded us  how garden centres were closed at the start of the pandemic, but plants still needed care and crops picking. This caused huge loss of income, and is still being felt as there is now a shortage of some plants and products. For example hellebore seeds were not collected, so there will be no plants for sale in the Spring. Good things too though, everyone with a garden had time to enjoy it and many young people found an interest for the first time and went on-line to learn about it. Watch out though, Howard saw an echeveria for sale on ebay for £204! The usual price should have been about £4. Perhaps they were hoping for sales to the inexperienced. Also, be careful, some companies are producing trays of young plants designed to be posted through a letter box. These are not the same quality that you would choose yourself at a nursery! 

The RHS has been letting less people into their Shows, and cancelling some of them. Traders have been upset as they are losing out on sales, but it was nice to be able to see the gardens at Hampton Court! Lots of seed companies have sold off their trial grounds for housing, and 'Thompson and Morgan' have bought 'Suttons' and 'Dobies' for this purpose. There are other seed companies to try though, Howard has had a lot of success with 'Kings', and 'Fothergills' and 'D.T.Brown' are worth a look.
Vitax has been repackaged and is now organic, and Round-up now has no glyphosate, but the manufacturing to make the new recipe work is very complicated, so it is still expensive. We have all found that the new slug pellets don't seem to work, although slugs are enjoying them and look quite blue inside when chopped. Better remind you what the hosta experts said at the talk in the Spring: make a solution of one part of ammonia to nine of water and use this to water plants in the Spring. Actually good for leaf production as ammonia is nitrogen, then later for flower production change to a garlic solution: boil two bashed heads of garlic in a litre of water for 5 minutes and use two tablespoonful’s to a watering can every two weeks.
Howard occasionally referred to a sheet of slides to choose what to tell us about next. There were 256 of them and I wondered if he was going to show us all of them!

One topic was the top ten plants for contemplation during yoga because they are supposed to calm your mind. Some definitely wouldn't, as a gardener, but see what you think: Bamboo, Lavender, Grasses, Delphinium, Waterlily, Echinacea, Thyme, Verbena, Clematis and Buddleia. 
This was a rather random talk but it was interesting to see what he would talk about next!
Surrey Chrysanthemum and Dahlia Society are holding their Main Show on Sunday 12th September at the Arbor Centre, Tegg's Lane, off Coldharbour Road, Pyrford, Woking GU22 8ST at 1.30, awards at  3.30pm. Visitors very welcome.
Small ad. from our new member: Hope you enjoyed the artisan breads on offer from Bake88 at the Show. Charlotte would like to offer members a 10% discount until the end of August if you would like to order more bread  from her. Visit her shop on her website: Bake88.co.uk. Use the code FLOWER to redeem.
Best wishes Margaret
